KIRKLINTON PARISH COUNCIL

ANNUAL REPORT BY THE CHAIRMAN OF THE PARISH COUNCIL FOR 2014/15 TO BE PRESENTED TO THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING ON TUESDAY 19 MAY 2015
During 2014/15 the Parish Council was involved in the following projects and activities.

Play area on Ryehill Park
The Parish Council continued to promote the Bottle Bank at the Robin Hood Inn which has been extended to include cans, tins, plastic and cardboard. 

Weekly inspections of the play area are carried out by members of the Parish Council and an annual inspection was carried out by a qualified Inspector from The Play Inspection Company Ltd for Insurance purposes. A Risk Assessment for the play area as a whole was graded ‘Low Risk’ by the Inspector. 

With the assistance of grants from both Cumbria County and Carlisle City Councils the Parish Council has undertaken some further improvements to the play area particularly to the drainage of the site.

Grants
The Parish Council paid grants to the following organisations:



* £500.00 to Kirklinton Parochial Church Council towards the costs of

                        maintaining Kirklinton Churchyard. 
Footpath aound the School playing field
With the help of Fir Ends School and one of our Parish Councillors the footpath continues to be open for general use by the public.    

Police Matters

A representative of the Local Policing Team attend Parish Council meetings as often as they can. In any event a monthly Parish Newsletter is produced which sets out local Policing initiatives and crime activity in the area. 
Lobbying on behalf of residents
The Parish Council lobbied relevant authorities and/or individuals in respect of various issues raised by local residents. These included:



* safety concerns at various locations along the A6071;



* flooding on Skitby Road, Scalebyhill Road and in front of Kirklinton

                       Terrace;



* overgrown hedges and trees;



* dog fouling;



* street lighting;



* footpath and carriageway maintenance;  

                      * the inappropriate parking in and around Smithfield;



* an extension to the lay-bye opposite Fir Ends School

 

* an improvement in Broadband speeds for rural communities.

                      * roadside grit bins
Planning Applications/Tree Preservation Orders/Footpath Diversions
The Parish Council provided the Planning Authority with comments and observations on numerous applications within the Parish area.

Consultative documents
The Parish Council receives a large number of draft Policies and Procedures on a consultative basis. The Parish Council’s views, comments and observations are relayed to the authors of these various documents following a discussion of them at Council meetings.
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